
    

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE JULY 2022 

We have just moved out of Sawtell after an enjoyable rally and are taking a few days to get home (as are most 

of the other members). 

Congratulations to Chris and Ian Bailey on the birth recently of yet again another Great Grandson. They say 

he is perfect. 

I look forward to seeing you at Dubbo and if you are going, please advise Joy as we do not have rally hosts. 

Until then…carry on caravanning 

Neville Henderson OAM 

  

 

                                                  

 

If you were wondering if the morning paper is not worth the money, the sample of headlines below 

might help you decide! 

 

Local High School Dropouts Cut in Half 

Hospitals are Sued by 7 Foot Doctors 

Typhoon Rips Through Cemetery; Hundreds Dead  

 

 

 



 

 

RALLIES 

 
DUBBO 
 
AUG 17 - 24 

NRMA Dubbo 
Holiday Park 
Cnr Whylandra & 
Alfred St. DUBBO 
Tel:  1800 824820 

 
 
Host Required 

 
$37.80pn disc. 

10 Sites reserved 
Zoo 
Japanese Gardens 
Pet friendly 

 
POTATO 
POINT 
 
Sept 14 - 16 
(3 NIGHTS) 

Beachcomber 
Caravan Park 
Blackfellows Beach 
Road, 
POTATO POINT 2525 
Tel: 4473 5312 

 
Robin & Dorothy 
 
 

 
$47 powered Site. 
Less for non-Powered 
Site 
Dep. Needed.  

Reserved 8 Powered Sites. 
Only have 8 powered, plenty 
of unpowered   6 amp for 
fridge, lights, charging devices 
only. No dump point, closest 
Moruya, bring own water 
make your own Pizza, can buy 
Pizza dough from them. 

 
NELLIGEN 
 
Sept 17 - 21 
(4 NIGHTS) 

Nelligen Big4 
Caravan Park 
970 Kings Highway, 
NELLIGEN 2536 
Tel: 4478 1076 

 
 
Robin & Dorothy 
 

 
 
$41 
Less Big 4 

 
Pet friendly 

 
TUMUT 
October 19 – 
26 

Riverglade Caravan 
Park,2 Fitzroy Street, 
TUMUT.  2720 
Tel: 6947 2528 

 
Col & Vinnie 
 

 
$35 – group discount 

Pet friendly 
Don’t take deposit but will 
allocate site when you ring. 

 
TAG-A-LONG 
From Tumut 

                                     
Tumut – Albury                                    198 
Albury – Shepparton                           175 
Shepparton – Bendigo                        123 
Bendigo – Ararat                                  157 
Ararat – Stawell                                      30 
Stawell - Halls gap                                  27 
Halls Gap – Horsham                             72 
Horsham - Warracknabeal                    60 
Warracknabeal – Ouyen                     152 
Ouyen – Balranald                               152 
Balranald – Hay                                    134 
Hay - West Wyalong                            227 
West Wyalong – Parkes                      137 
Parkes – Cassilis                                  251 
Cassilis - Norah head                           266 
 
                                                   Total. 2571 km  

  
This is the suggested 
Route, not necessarily 
staying in each town. 
Also, it takes up the 
weeks between 
Tumut and Norah 
Head.  Members can 
do all or part of the 
trip whichever suits. 
 
Let me know if 
interested 

 

 
NORAH HEAD 
Nov 16 – 23  
 

Norah Head Caravan 
Park, Victoria Street, 
NORAH HEAD 
1800 241 342 

 
Committee 
 

 Christmas Rally, byo 

lunch, Club will supply 
dessert 
Pet friendly 

SINGLETON 
Dec 28 – Jan 4 

Singleton 
Showground 
32 Bathurst Street, 
SINGLETON 

  
$30pn - $200pw 

New Year Rally 
Country & Western Theme 
Pet friendly 

 

• Please book as soon as you know you will be attending a Rally and let Host know or myself if there is no Host. 
 

Joy 



 

SAWTELL RALLY REPORT 

 

 
Attendees: Vinnie & Col Every, Liz & Bob Beesley, Joy & Neville Henderson, Wyn & Peter Lowe, Lyn & Mick 

Robinson, Ray Gardner, Lorraine Barrett & Shaun Bowers, Maria & Tony Battaglia and Lorraine & Terry Bain. 

The first arrivals came in on Monday and then a steady stream until Wednesday when the last members 

arrived. 

Our usual morning and afternoon tea and happy hour were well attended and on Thursday a number of the 

members went to the Bowling Club for a Chinese lunch. On Friday we moved into the camp kitchen and set up 

for our Christmas in July lunch which was a great time. The Committee supplied the dessert which was well 

received and thanks to Lorraine and Shaun for serving out the yummy offering and thanks to Vinnie and Col 

for doing the purchasing. 

Maria and Tony and Lorraine and Terry left us on the Saturday morning to travel home while those remaining 

went to visit various locations including the local Jayco dealer. On Sunday night we took over the large TV in 

the camp kitchen to watch the West Tigers and North Queensland game, all agreed that Col’s team were 

robbed. 

On Monday we all went to the RSL Club for lunch and on Tuesday some of the remaining went to the movies 

to see “Where the Crawdads Sing” at the local cinema. All who went enjoyed the movie. 

Wednesday morning saw a lot of activity as we all packed up to head to various locations or home and agreed 

we had a good rally 

Joy and Neville Henderson. 

       
 

                                                           
 
 

The Christmas in July lunch was one of the highlights of the rally. Photos from each end of the table 
 
 



Other activities were available to the more sporting minded, or those with a sweet tooth. 
 
 

                                                           
 
                           Anyone for Croquet                                                                             Lolly making at Big Banana 

 
 
 
 

Welfare  

There have been no welfare issues during the month of July. This means we are all remaining safe and well. 

For issues concerning the welfare of members and their families please contact: 

Wynette Lowe  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Note: Committee Members & Members could you please forward your reports & anything else  

you would like to have in the Club Newsletter by the 20th of each month.  
 
Greg Cavanagh  
Newsletter Editor  

 
 
 
 

August 
Gaye Bigeni (4th); Maggie Nowland (10th); Rhonda 

Mousley (17th); Michael Robinson  (20th) 



2022/2023 Committee Members:  
President - Neville Henderson  
Vice President - Colin Every  
Secretary - Liane Dijan  
Treasurer - Joy Henderson  
Rally Co-Ordinator - Joy Henderson  
Newsletter Editor - Greg Cavanagh  
Web Master - Lorraine Barrett  
Committee Members - Mick Robinson, Ian Bailey, Robert Beesley, Shaun Bowers, Greg Cavanagh and 
Paul Anderson  
Association Delegates - Robert Beesley, Colin Every  
Welfare Officer - Wynette Lowe  

 

Club Merchandise  
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine or Terry Bain  
 
Monte Carlo Shirts (white or blue) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally)  
Ladies 8-24 Men’s S-5XL $30.00  
Poly Fleece Jackets Navy $38.50  
Add your name $ 5.00  
Magnetic Name Badges $10.00 

 



 


